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Village of Wayne 

Regular Council Meeting 

SEPTEMBER 6TH, 2023 

 

The meeting was brought to order by Mayor Craig Everett and the pledge of allegiance was said. 

Roll call was read: Gross present, Lee absent, Vandersall present, Wildman present, Boyer 

present, and Young present. Lee moved and Boyer second to approve the minutes as read. All 

yeah, M/C. Boyer moved and Vandersall second to turn all bills over to finance and to pay all 

those found favorable. All yeah, M/C. 

 

Mayor reported for Joe St. Clair and Terry are still exercising water valves around town, talked 

about valve by fire station, and have started removing baseboards in the village hall for new 

flooring at the end of the month. Fiscal Officer will let Joe know to check the swings at the main 

park (one possibly broken).  

 

Chief Todd Mocniak reported updating equipment (including medical), looking into new radar 

for cruiser (possibly new handheld as well), and also a rifle.  

 

Mayor thanked the Fire Dept. and Budweiser for the great event with the Budweiser Clydesdales 

in town. Everything went very well including the Fire Dept. chicken dinner, which was a sellout. 

Budweiser was happy with the turnout as well.  

 

Fiscal Officer reported spoke with Zack at Toledo Edison however, no update yet on the LED 

street lighting. The Storm Water project for detention pond is complete and the final draw 

paperwork was turned in before the end of August. Gross and Mayor updated on the Sanitary 

Sewer Lift Station project. Ryan from Choice One said they are currently reviewing the existing 

well structure to see if big enough for the compacity it will need and submit to the village council 

for review. Hoping to put the bid out for this project in October. Had second reading Resolution 

9-23-735: To participate in the Wood County Park District Grant.  

 

Vandersall moved and Gross second to approve the financial report for August 31, 2023. All 

yeah, M/C. Vandersall brought up to council about Richard Teeple, former Bradner, OH Mayor, 

has passed away. Council agreed to do a donation, or plant a tree, etc. up to $100 in memory for 

him.  Fiscal Officer will check the obituary and see what was listed to donate to and get 

everything taken care of.  

 

No further business, Vandersall moved and Young second to adjourn. All yeah, M/C.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Melissa Repasz 

Fiscal Officer          

___________________________ 

    Council President 


